
CLARIFICATION NO.1 
PETALUMA POLICE STATION EXTERIOR PAINTING PROJECT 

CITY PROJECT NO. 1100.15100.54270 

October 12, 2018 

This Clarification No. 1 includes information about the Petaluma Police Station Exterior 
Painting Project, and shall become part of the Contract Documents for this Project. 

NOTE: Underline =Additions 
Strikethrough = Deletions 

Roof HV AC Screen 

The Police Station has an angled red-colored screen on two sides of the rooftop HVAC units. 
This screen is visible from the street. The screen material is standing seam metal roof and is 
assumed to have been powder-coat painted by the manufacturer prior to installation on site. 
The City assumes that the original paint is still in good condition and does not need to be 
painted as part of this contract. 

The contractor shall, for the purposes of bidding, include only power washing of the Roof 
HVAC Screen to remove built up dirt and moss. The RoofHVAC Screen will not be painted 
as pmt of this contract. 

All other items of the documents shall remain unchanged. A signed copy of this 
Clarification and the attached acknowledgement form shall be attached to the bid 
proposal. Failure to do so may cause rejection of your bid as being non-responsive. 

Diane Ramirez, Project Man~ger 
Public Works & Utilities Department 



PETALUMA POLICE STATION EXTERIOR PAINTING PROJECT 
CITY PROJECT NO. 1100.15100.54270 

CLARIFICATION 

Receipt of Clarification No. 1 is hereby acknowledged by _______________ _ 
(Contractor's Name) 

on the ____ day of _____________ , 2018. 

By: ________________ _ 
Signature 

Title 

Company Name 
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